Thank you for praying for Gregor and his ministry in Kosovo!

Scott & Vicki McCracken
Panagiotou 3 Papagou
15669 Athens/GREECE

(30) 210-65-28-191
E-mail: scott.mccracken@iteams.org

From: Gregor Menga [mailto:gkmenga@gmail.com]
Sent: Friday, November 07, 2008 4:58 AM

To: Scott McCracken

Subject: Update

Dear Friends,
The First TV show was aired last Saturday at 9:30 pm. We keep meeting people who have seen
it.

One lady we met as we continued our door-t- door evangelism this week said her spirit

was uplifted as she carefully followed how these people talked about God on TV (although they
were not Muslims). She later realized that she was talking to the man who led the show (me),
and was exited. "l saw you on TV,” she said, “and now you are at my home! There must be a
reason for this...." We had a good talk with her about the Jesus Way, and prayed together with
her for her son whom she feared had taken a wrong path in life.

Tomorrow we record the second show and we are talking on the topic of a healthy family.
The turnout for the first week of door-to-door was about 15 new children at children's church,
about 10 teenagers and 3 young men on the Sunday. A couple of times people opened their
hearts and shared the fear they have from the persecution they would face if they where
discovered they came to a church meeting. It is not an easy way for those interested.

Please continue to uplift in prayer the people who have received the brochures and invitations
also this week. We visited about 250 homes for the week (up until today).

Thanks for partnering in Kingdom work with us. We covet your prayers.
In Jesus

Gregor, Kela, Jozef, Benjamin and Samuel Menga



